
The Mouthpiece

Culham's Newsletter No 344

Village Diary – March 2013

1st Mobile Library - The Glebe, 1.40 to 1.50 pm

2nd Handcraft and Shopping, School, 12 to 4 pm

5th Culham Community Group, Waggon & Horses, 7 pm

10th Family Communion - St Paul’s Church, 10 am

11th Parish Council Meeting - The School, 7.30 pm

15th DEADLINE  for April’s MOUTHPIECE

15th Mobile Library - The Glebe, 1.40 to 1.50 pm

17th Evening Prayer - St Paul’s Church, 5 pm

31st    Family Communion (Easter)- St Paul’s Church, 10 am



Church Services - March 2013

DATE TIME PLACE SERVICE
SERVICES AT CULHAM

Mothering Sunday 10th 10am Culham Family Communion

Sunday 17th  5 pm Culham Evening Prayer (EARLY)
Sunday 31st 10am Culham Easter Day Family Communion

Join us for coffee and a chat after Sunday morning services at Culham Church! 
All welcome.  

Come along for informal prayers with Revd Anne Ilsley at Culham Church on 
Thursday mornings, 8.15 - 9.00 am. 

 
SERVICES ELSEWHERE
  
Sunday 3rd 8am Clifton Hampden Holy Communion
 10am Long Wittenham Family Service
    
Mothering Sunday 10th 8am Long Wittenham Holy Communion
 10am Clifton Hampden Holy Communion
 6 pm Long Wittenham Evening Prayer
    

Tuesday 12th 10.30am Long Wittenham Home Communion
    
Sunday 17th 10am Long Wittenham Holy Communion
    
Palm Sunday 24th 8.30am Little Wittenham Holy Communion

10am Long Wittenham Holy Communion
 10am Clifton Hampden Family Communion
    
Good Friday 29th 10am Long Wittenham Holy Communion 
 11am Clifton Hampden  Holy Communion
    
Easter Sunday 31st 9.30am Long Wittenham Holy Communion
 10am Clifton Hampden Holy Communion
 11am Little Wittenham Holy Communion
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Village News

New Electoral Roll for St Paul's Church, Culham - Jane Lay

It is time for a new electoral roll to be prepared for St Paul's Church.
A notice giving details of enrolment will be posted on the church notice board from 7 February 
2013 to 14 March 2013.

Anyone wishing to enrol must complete a SG3 form and these can be obtained from Jane Lay,  
High Lodge Farm, Thame Lane ,Culham, Oxon OX14 3DX (tel 01235 535188). The form must 
be completed and returned by 14 March 2013.

A new roll will be posted on the church notice board on 30 March 2013 and will come into effect 
on 14 April 2013, which is the date of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting. 

Parish Council

Firstly a thank you, to the group of volunteers who spent what was probably the nicest Saturday 
that we have had so far this year, putting in the recycled power poles around the green, this is to 
help claim back what is being eroded away by the vehicles that use the bridleway for access to 
the church and dwellings around the green. And another thank you to the residents who have 
made some temporary repairs to the afore said. 

Items that have been dealt with or are in hand since the last council meeting.
Moles on the playing field, these have now been dealt with by a professional catcher, the ground 
is soon to be chain harrowed and cut. The council is looking for individuals and or companies to 

tender for some of the grass cutting and maintenance around the village. The play equipment on 
the playing area has become damaged due to shall I say older youths miss using it, with that we 
will be putting up signs to advise that the equipment is suitable for children under 12 years of 
age. Also No Parking signs are to be displayed along the bridleway through the green. The 
council has approached an aborist to address the over grown and dead or dying trees along 
Tollgate road. The council has recently discussed the need for an Emergency plan, villagers are 
more than welcome to attend the next and any meetings to discuss and present ideas for this 
and other matters.

Parents and Friends of Culham Village School: Presents

Handmade Crafts and Shopping Fayre, Saturday 2nd March, 12 noon till 4pm
At Culham Village School; Stalls, Pampering, Refreshments, Tombola and Raffle

DRAYTON TELEVISION SERVICES

Tel  01235 531451

Digital TV aerials installed
Extra aerial points

Satellite SKY or FREESAT
TV tuning and programming

New TV Sales ~ Repairs
Television wall mounting

MARK HOLLIDAY
14 HEATHER ROAD, MILTON OX14 4EX
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We urgently need donations of raffle and tombola prizes !
Easter eggs, chocolates, toiletries and unwanted gifts Etc.

All donations will be gratefully accepted and can be dropped off at the school or 18 The Glebe.
The proceeds will go towards improving the playground and implementing a Forest school 

scheme. 

Culham Parochial Primary School
In first stage of term 3 the topic of The Solar System was much enjoyed by all, with a wonderful 
shared assembly at the end of term to show us what the pupils had learned about CO2 
emissions, their Powerpoint presentations, and songs about space and themselves.

In the second stage of Term 3 topics "all about me" and "Myths and legends" will be studied, and 
a Yr2-6 school trip is planned to a London Hindu temple, following on from our studies of 
Hindu celebrations earlier in the year.

I have now had the opportunity to hand the Chair of Governors role to Professor Pat Nuttall 
OBE, a village resident and much respected Virologist & business figure. 
I have every faith in her ability to lead the school towards outstanding over the coming terms, 
and will support her as Vice Chair. The Governing Body continue to work hard as a critical friend 
to the school, ensuring that our children receive the best educational opportunities possible, in a 
safe and friendly environment. Please contact the school office if you wish to visit, donate some 
time in school, or have any other queries.

Cheryl Collier, Vice Chair of Governors (Culham Parochial School)

We would like to give a big Thank you to 
Pauline Davidson of the Railway Inn, and Hamish Forsyth of the Waggon and Horses, for 
raising over £160.00 through valentines hamper raffles. THANK YOU

Culham Community Group

We now have a great many viewpoints from many of you in the village and this is showing strong 
interest for improvements in certain areas. This is enabling us to put together an in-depth 
questionnaire which will be delivered to all households later in the year.
The purpose of the questionnaire is to really establish just how practical or viable our ideas are. 
For example, will we use the facilities enough to merit creating them? Are we willing to pay to 
keep certain projects going? This will form a vital community viewpoint and allow us to shape 
Culham for the future.
In the meantime, we are seeking help from the local council on the construction of the 
questionnaire so it asks you the right questions in the simplest way. If anyone has any 
experience in this field, we would be grateful for any help.
We will endeavour to publish monthly updates here in the Mouthpiece so check back next month 
to see the next step in the process…
If you are interested in getting involved in any way, shape or form, please email 
community@culhamvillage.org.uk or telephone Sam Casey-Rerhaye on 799489. The next CCG 
meeting is on Tuesday 5th March 2013 at 7pm at the Waggon & Horses pub.

Support Culham School (SCS)

The fund raising for the village school goes on with earnest, with that said the Car Boot Sales 
will start next month, with April 6th being the first. In order for these to be successful we are 

4

mailto:community@culhamvillage.org.uk


wholly dependent on your donations, anything is accepted and all proceeds go to the continued 
fight to meet the budget deficit, and keep the school open.
If you have any items that you have grown tired off or having a clear out, please give us a call to 
collect on 01235 522448, or drop them off at 18 The Glebe. Or bring your stuff along and make a 
few £s for yourself.

Friends of St Pauls Culham: QUIZ

Join us on Saturday 2nd March at 7.30pmin the Schuman Hall, European School, Culham, OX14 3DZ
Ploughman's Supper Included, Prizes & Raffle on the Night, Tickets Price £10.00 per person.

Tickets are available from
Philip Owen 01235 555223pandj@btinternet.com or John Ward 01235 525364 drjwkw@btinternet.com

Please form teams of 6 or just turn up and we will organise you into a team
Parking available in European School Car Park, Thame Lane, Culham

All proceeds to go to Friends of St Pauls, Culham

Ladies of Culham(L.O.C.)

Many thanks to all who have supported L.O.C. over the past 2 years.
Most of the information for our gatherings are sent out via email and if you would like to join the 
mailing list, please email me at mary@therickfords.com . 
For those who may not know, L.O.C. is a group set up to give ladies living in Culham an 
opportunity to meet together every 4-6 weeks in a friendly relaxed atmosphere either in 
someones home or the village school or church. 
Over the last couple of years we have held wreath making activities, quiz night, music evening, 
book reviews, various talks, a craft evening, a couple of theatre or cinema trips and next month, 
Charlotte Storrs is hosting a pot luck supper at her home, 8 The Green on Friday 19th April at 
7:30 pm. This will be a great opportunity to get together, sample homemade food, share new 
recipes and enjoy each other’s company - all welcome! Please can you bring along a copy of a 
favourite recipe (it can be for either a sweet or savoury dish) and if you are able, a sample for us 
to try. It will be held in Charlotte’s studio which is found through the gate on the right of her 
house and up the garden path. We would love to see you there and always welcome new ladies 
and also ideas of things you would like to do / learn/ hear about etc... Please share your ideas so 
that we can hold a large range of activities this year!! Look forward to seeing you on 19th April.

Annual Plant Sale & Village Fete – Culham PCC

This is planned for Saturday 18th May at the church from 1.30 pm to 4 pm.

If you’re about to sow seeds for your garden – please spare a few extras for the Plant Sale! 
More details in April’s Mouthpiece.
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Is it illegal to let your dog foul? YES

Allowing your dog to foul in a public place is illegal. 
Many local authorities and Parish councils have ‘Dog Control Orders’, which make it easier to 
introduce dog controls on private land. Dog control orders can be used to make the person in 
charge of a dog clear up any mess that it leaves behind. The penalty for committing an offence 
contained in a Dog Control Order is a maximum fine of £1,000. Alternatively, a fixed penalty of 
up to may be offered in place of prosecution.

Vicar; Anne Ilsley

A recent article in the Church Times decried the amount of time and effort that goes into the 
conservation of church buildings in England. After all for faith to exist we do not need dedicated 
buildings in which to gather for worship and teaching to happen and even to flourish. The early 
church certainly met in people’s homes. I am aware that there are people living here in The 
Bridge group who sympathise with this sentiment, but I am also aware of something that 
amounts to more than good will towards our churches.

For one thing members of the community, not necessarily regular ‘church goers’ help to look 
after the building, through joining the cleaning rota, arranging flowers, opening up the church, or 
belonging the ‘The Friends’. For some of these helpers and for some who simply come into the 
church to sit in the quiet beauty that they find there, simply coming into the building is an 
opportunity to recharge and be refreshed.

These buildings do ‘belong’ in a very special way to all of the community and there is a 
movement to reclaim the community role of the building that it would have had in earlier times. In 
Stadhampton, for example building work is due to begin so that the church can also serve as a 
village hall. Of course such a plan only goes forward under the close scrutiny of the Church’s 
own planning system and the preservation of all that we value about the atmosphere of the 
church is crucial to how such a scheme is received.

In The Bridge group St Peter’s Little Wittenham was hidden by scaffolding last year and this year 
we expect to be the turn of St Michael’s Clifton Hampden. In both cases repairs to the stonework 
will give new life to the fabric. Meanwhile in The Wittenhams the attention of the PCC is turning 
to plans for St Mary’s. Here in Culham, St Paul’s has been kept in good repair, but the 
quinquennial survey (an architect’s survey required every 5 years) is expected to point out 
something in the way of necessary works. It usually does! The help of members of  ‘The Friends’ 
of the churches is essential to all these efforts and so far we have been successful in gaining 
grants from grant making bodies, which has enabled work to proceed.

A well cared for church building does speak to the very many visitors who come inside, 
especially throughout the summer, so thank you for caring and for doing something practical 
where you can. My prayer is that you are rewarded with peace and tranquility and a sense of the 
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reality of God. If you are reading this and have always thought that you need to attend church in 
order to come inside, please know that our buildings are open during the daytime and they 
belong to you too. Also all offers of help are gratefully received! Simply contact me, Rev David 
Haylett or a Church warden.
By the end of the month we will have greeted Our Risen Lord on Easter Sunday. May the 
renewal of our buildings be a help towards and a symbol of the more important renewal of our 
faith.

Every Blessing Anne

Dorchester Festival Ball: Invites you to enjoy the Magic of the Circus 

Friday 3rd May 2013 from 7.00pm
The Dorchester Festival Ball is the opening event of the fantastic 10-day bi-annual Dorchester 
Arts Festival. This glamorous event starts in the glorious surroundings of Dorchester Abbey with 
a Champagne and canapé reception  whilst  being entertained by exciting  circus  acts  and is 
followed by a sumptuous two-course dinner and dancing to Festival Ball favourites “Lucky to Be 
Alive” in the Cloister  Garden Marquee.  Bid for fantastic prizes in the Grand Auction with all 
proceeds going towards the Festival Charities.Book a table with friends or join a harlequin table.

Tickets: £85 per head, available directly from Tracey Francis 
(traceyannfrancis@gmail.com) or 01865 340352.

Events at the Railway Inn

9th March - Subway from 9 till late, 10th March, Mothers Day, Diners free entry to Bouquet Raffle
30thMarch–Pete Fryer Band.

Six Nations Rugby 9th, 10th and 16th March

Backhaus German Bakers
At Culham (The Lion) every Tuesday from 12 noon until 5 pm.

~40 types of bread:  100% rye - gluten-free & yeast-free breads –
100% wheat bread, with & without seeds.

No chemical improvers or GM products. Salt content ½ that of English white bread.
Rolls and cakes - German sausages - liver sausages - meat loaf - salamis & much more 

Tel 0208 9486040                                                  E-mail Backhaus1@gmx.net

Prisoner of War Memories Wanted

A child’s necklace and a pair of soldier’s dog-tags...what do these have in common? Both of 
these very personal items belonged to a Prisoner of War (POW) during World War II, but each 
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tells a different story. These mementos are now being looked after by The Soldiers of 
Oxfordshire Museum in Woodstock, who are planning an exhibition about POW experiences and 
are appealing to the public for help in bringing the new museum to life. 

The necklace was given to a young girl during the war, having been made by a German POW 
held at a local camp. It was donated, along with other hand-made pieces by Rosemary Warner 
from Witney. Local POWs often made toys and children’s playthings to sell for a little extra cash. 

The dog-tags are a reminder of one young man’s time in the StalagLuft III camp, now in Poland, 
and infamous for the ‘Great Escape’. Sgt Leslie Mitchell from Woodstock was captured aged just 
19 after his plane came down in 1940. He remained a prisoner until 1945, moved from camp to 
around the German occupied territories. All the time he kept in touch with home, and the letters 
sent to him provide a fascinating insight into war-time Oxfordshire. 

If you have personal memories of POWs during the Second World War or if you were a prisoner 
yourself, SOFO would like to hear from you. We would be also interested in hearing about 
experiences of relatives who were POWs. Matthew Smaldon from SOFO says:

“We are seeking first-hand accounts, memorabilia, written memoirs, photos, letters, and other 
items relating to POWs. We want to tell the story of local men held in POW camps, and of how 
the influx of German and Italian POWs also affected life in the county - to do so we want to ask 
for the assistance of Oxfordshire residents to help us build the story.”

If you can help in any way, we would be very pleased to hear from you. Please contact Sue 
Cross on 01993 813832, email us at admin@sofo.org.uk, or write to Soldiers of Oxfordshire 
Museum, The Old Tannery, Hensington Road, Woodstock OX20 1JL.

Local Police – Sarah Jones

The local priority for Benson and Berinsfield is theft from vehicles and burglary. There has been 
an increase in tools being stolen from vehicles and also burglaries to outbuildings in particular in 
the Warborough, Shillingford and Benson area. 

This month we have had an increase in theft from vehicles and criminal damage to
vehicles, particularly in Berinsfield and Benson. Various items such as radios and tools
have been taken and on one occasion a catalytic convertor was taken from a vehicle. 
Weurge everyone to remove items of value from vehicles when leaving them parked.

Parking is something that your neighbourhood officers deal with on a day to day basis and
we rely on local residents to keep us informed of any issues arising. We understand that
inconsiderate and illegal parking can both be frustrating and dangerous and we will assess
and deal with all reports appropriately. Vehicles parked illegally or causing an obstruction
can be fined £30 by means of a fixed penalty notice.

Have Your Say online. You can now send non-emergency messages to us using the online form 
on the Thames Valley Police website. To do that please follow the link:
www.thamesvalley.police.uk/yournh/yournh-about-nh-pol/yournh-tvp-pol-area-n153-hys 
Please allow some time for us to get back to you as we only check our mail box at
certain times of the day.

SUTTON COURTENAY LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY

“THE HISTORY OF THE POWER STATION”Illustrated talk by RWEnpower, 
Tuesday 12th March: Village Hall 7.30 pm Members free Visitors £3
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Now you see it – soon you won’t !!  Didcot Power Station lies within the boundaries of Sutton 
Courtenay Parish and has been much in the news with the announcement that Didcot A will 
cease operations at the end of March.  In due course the cooling towers will be gone which has 
evoked mixed emotions among local people.  The power station has been a landmark for 40 
years, has provided a vital energy supply and had a considerable impact on the area.  Once 
voted Britain’s third worst eyesore, yet the towers have also inspired artists and photographers 
during that time.

This illustrated talk by RWEnpower will describe the story of the power station, its influence and 
significance.

Oxfordshire WoodfuelProgramme - RikiTherivel

The Oxfordshire WoodfuelProgramme now has a website, w  ww.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk  , which 
provides lots of advice on growing, cutting, storing and burning woodfuel  I will be running a 
series of one-day woodfuel-related study visits on 15 April, 13 May and 8 June.  They cost £25 
each and more information is available on the website.  The Oxfordshire Woodland Project is 
also running workshops on woodland management: see www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/public-
site/woodland-workshops.

I hope to set up some 'logs for labour' matches.  If you are a woodland owner who could use 
some free help with woodland management in return for people taking some firewood (labour for 
your logs), or are a group of people who would like to work outdoors in return for some firewood 
(logs for your labour), please get in touch with me. The moisture level of woodfuel is important: a 
freshly cut log at 50% moisture has only about half the energy content of an equivalent well-
seasoned log at 20% moisture.  The woodfuelprogramme has a moisture meter that you are 
welcome to borrow.

RikiTherivel,manager@oxonwoodfuel.org.uk, 01865 243488
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Abingdon Drama Club: Presents

Equus: By Peter Shaffer, 
Directed by Andrea Mardon

Weds 6th – Sat 9th March 2013.
7.30pm at The Unicorn Theatre, 
Checker Walk, Abingdon

Alan Strang, a seemingly normal, obedient 17 year-old boy is referred for psychiatric treatment 
in lieu of prison time for blinding four horses with a hoof pick at the stables where he works. 
Throughout Alan’s treatment his psychiatrist, Martin Dysart, begins to question the true worth of 
his profession. Is he bringing children back from madness or killing their passions by turning 
them into ”normal” people? Through his attempt to understand the motivations for Alan’s 
apparent senseless crime, Dysart grapples with the realms of sex, religion and modern 
psychiatry. Peter Shaffer’s Equus had it’s premier in London in 1973. This gripping and 
controversial play is now considered a modern masterpiece.

Abingdon Drama Club’s ‘in the round’ staging of Peter Shaffer’s Equus brings a new dimension 
to the Unicorn Theatre with the audience being able to sit close to the action.

Director Andrea Mardon fulfils a long-standing desire to bring this play to the Abingdon stage. 
She is supported by a fine cast including Jon Crowley, Lin Beekar, Lynne Smith, Adam Blake 
and introducing newcomer Lawley Barnett as the young Alan. Equus is a theatre event not to be 
missed. 
Tickets £8.00 (concessions £7.00) from The Bookstore, Abingdon Precinct or book online at 
www.abingdon-drama-club.comADC – in 3D since 1944

  Laura Cooper
 Tollgate Therapies
Treatments, Teaching   
& Training in Culham

07900 342573
www.tollgatetherapies.co.uk
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Events at the Waggon& Horses

Monday - Friday 3-6pm: Happy Hour
Fosters, Carlsberg and Abingdon Bridge£2.10
Saturday 9th March, Music with Back to Back

9th 10th and 16th Six Nations Rugby

Waggon and 
Horses

Abingdon Road, Culham
01235-525012

Opening times:
Monday-Thursday 11am  – 11pm

Friday & Saturday 11am – Midnight
Sunday 12 Noon – 10.30pm

Food Times:
Monday – Friday 12-3 & 6-9

Saturday 12-9
Sunday 12-5 Carvery

www.waggonhorsesculham.com

Monday night is Steak Night: ½ price on a choice of Rump, Sirloin or one of our exotic steaks, all served with 
mushrooms, tomato, peas and chips. Join in one of our teams, meet new people and have loads of fun, Monday night 
is Men’s Darts, Wednesday is Cribbage, Thursday is Ladies darts and Sunday night is Pool night. Check our Facebook  
page or website for all the live music events for the year.

DCS JONCARE LTD

Specialist equipment, furniture and gadgets to make life easier

We sell, service and repair

Stairlifts - Wheelchairs - Scooters - Daily Living Aids

Rise & Reclining Beds and Chairs

7-8 Radley Place, Radley Road Industrial Estate, Abingdon, Oxon OX14 3RY
Tel: 01235 523353www.joncare.co.uk
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CORNERSTONE–Spring Season 2013, March Listings
25 Station Road, Didcot, OX11 7NE

Box Office: 01235 515144         Tickets online: www.cornerstone-arts.org

PERFORMANCE
2nd Sink Or Swim:  Comedy Theatre  7.30pm  Ages 12+
3rd James Campbell’s Comedy 4 Kids: Children’s Comedy Stand-Up  2pm Ages 6+
7th Mapdance 2013:  Dance  7.30pm  Ages 11+
8th The Carrivick Sisters & Blair Dunlop Double Header:  Folk Music  8pm
9th Barbara Nice: Housewife Superstar:  Character Comedy  8pm  Ages 16+ 
14th     Orchestra of St John’s: Flute Quartet:  Classical Music  11am, 2pm, 7.30pm
16th Beware of Young Girls: The Dory Previn Story:  Musical Theatre  8pm
17th Blown Away:  Children’s Theatre  11am& 2pm  Ages 3+
22nd Tom McConville Duo:  Folk Music  8pm
23rd The Importance of Being Earnest:  Theatre  7.30pm  Ages 12+
24th Sunday Afternoon Tiffin Concert: Berkeley Ensemble:  Classical Music  2pm
30th Josh Widdicombe: The Further Adventures Of…:  Stand-Up Comedy  8pm  Ages 16+

BAR GIG
Fri 15 Jess Morgan:  Folk Music  8pm  FREE
GALLERY
7 Mar- 7 AprRoyal Microscopical Society: Seeing Is Believing
An exhibition of stunning images from the Royal Microscopical Society’s biennial Micrograph 
features light and electron micrographs.  Check the website for information about workshops,
competition talks and interactive opportunities.
ONE-OFF WORKSHOP FOR ADULTS 
Sat 16 Life Drawing  10.30am-4.30pm
Spend a whole day exploring new techniques in a friendly and relaxed atmosphere.  
Suitable forbeginners and more experienced artists alike.  All materials are included in the price.

THE MOUTHPIECE

Please note that any opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the contributors and not 
necessarily those of the editors. We accept contributions and advertisements in good faith and 
cannot be responsible for errors therein.

Contributions to the MARCHissue of The Mouthpiece by FEBRUARY 15th please, to: 
generalmouthpiece@gmail.com

or

Brian Bracher, 25 High Street, Culham Tel 01235 525885
John Mason, 20 High Street, Culham, Tel 01235 527440 
Jon Woodley-Shead, 18 The Glebe, Culham,  Tel 01235 522448

Advertisements to: advertmouthpiece@gmail.com

HELP!

If you’re familiar with email and Microsoft WORD, and you’d like to try editing an edition, 
then we’d be pleased to hear from you: please email  generalmouthpiece@gmail.com
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Who's Who in Culham?
CULHAM PARISH COUNCIL
     Jon Woodley-Shead (Chairman)

18 The Glebe, Culham          01235 522448
Andrew Steele 27 High Street, Culham 01235 534910
John Thomas 40 High Street, Culham 01235 521678
April Jones The Granary, The Barns, Culham 01235 530073
Sam Casey-Rerhaye 3 The Burycroft,  Culham 01235 799489
Hamish Forsyth Waggon & Horses, Culham 01235 525012

CLERK TO PARISH COUNCIL 
 Mrs Lucy Dalby 76 Evenlode Drive,  Didcot, OX11 7XQ 01235 817464

 e-mail: culhampc@googlemail.com 
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR 

 John Cotton 12 Balfour Cottages, Abingdon Road, Burcot OX14 3DR 01865 408105
 e-mail: john.cotton@yourcouncillor.com

COUNTY COUNCILLOR   
Lorraine Lindsay-Gale Nut Tree Cottage, The Green South, 01865 858976

Warborough  OX10 7DR  
e-mail: lorraine.lindsay-gale@oxfordshire.gov.uk

ST PAUL'S CHURCH
Associate Team Vicar: Revd Anne Ilsley, The Vicarage, High St 01865 407605

Long Wittenham OX14 4QQ  
e-mail: annefi36@aol.com    

     Ordained Local Minister:  Revd David Haylett             01865 407382
email: familyhaylett@yahoo.com

Hon. Treasurer:     Andrew Churchill Stone, 18 High Street, Culham 01235 533011
Hon. Secretary:     Charles Reichardt, Fair Green, Henley Rd, Culham 01235 520534 

 
FRIENDS OF ST PAUL'S CHURCH 

Chairman:  Philip Owen, 13 The Green, Culham 01235 555223

CULHAM PAROCHIAL SCHOOL
Head Teacher:      Mr M Attree, High Street, Culham  01235 521766
Chair  of Governors:  Professor Pat Nuttal OBE 01235 521766

CULHAM PRE-SCHOOL
Supervisor:        Lea Allmond, Parochial School, Culham   01235 530010

(9-12 noon, Mon-Fri)
LADIES OF CULHAM (LOC)

Contact: Mary Rickford     01235 528052
email: mary@therickfords.com

CULHAM COMMUNITY GROUP
Contacts: Sam Casey-Rerhaye, 3 The Burycroft, Culham    01235 799489

Justin Denno, 17 High Street, Culham    01235 531759

CULHAM POOR ALLOTMENTS TRUST
Contact:          Gordon Gibbs, 32 High Street, Culham 01235 523679

email: ggibbs@tiscali.co.uk

POLICE Non-emergency Phone Number 101
Area Beat Officer: PC Matthew Herbert
 

THE MOUTHPIECE 
Editors: email:  generalmouthpiece@gmail.com
 Brian Bracher, 25 High Street         01235 525885      

John Mason, 20 High Street            01235 527440
Jon Woodley Shead, 18 The Glebe                      01235 522448           

Advertising:  
email: advertmouthpiece@gmail.com      

 Distribution: 
Maggie Graham, 8 Tollgate Road  01235 525901  
email: maggieg30@gmail.com
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